

SPEED HOLMAN CHAPTER-54
ST. PAUL, MINNESOTA

PRESIDENT: Pat Driscoll 224-7263

VICE PRESIDENT: Ray Wyland 645-1034

SECRETARY-TREASURER: Rosemary Frank 451-8187

DESIGNEES: Roger Westerberg 458-0708

Al Amsden 484-4058

NEWSLETTER EDITORS: Eleanor & John Renwick 888-7233, 227-0018 W

CHAPTER 54 MEETING: MONDAY, DECEMBER 13, 7:30 p.m. SANBORN AVIATION

Dear Chapter 54 Members and Friends:

John and I want to wish all of you much happiness in the coming holidays and the new year. Thanksgiving was a huge success, and we anticipate Christmas to be just as fine. We'll travel to Michigan with two excited boys and hope to see family and old friends. I'm so excited I can hardly sit still!

NOTES ON NOV. MEETING: It's time to talk about a chapter banquet again. If you have any ideas or input on your favorite spot, come and share it with us at the next meeting. Last year's banquet at the Piccadilly gave me some very pleasant memories——it was my chance to meet many of you for the first time and to find some friends in a town that was new and a long way from home.

Pres. Pat read a thank you from Paul to all Oshkosh volunteers. (The weekend last May was a real treat for me---I don't mind being the only girl at all.)

If you know the whereabouts of BRECK CASSIDY please contact him and remind him to return the chapter tools and books he has borrowed.

It was voted and approved that we set up mid-month meetings to observe member projects and help out the other guy. Hopefully after the first of the year this will work out. If you need help (lots of it, free) let me know when you want the troops to move in and what's to do. John and I want to try a wing ribstitching party in the spring. Refreshment provided of course.

GET YOUR 1983 EAA CALENDARS AT THE DECEMBER MEETING!!!

FOR SALE: Cal Jansen has a T-18 project for sale. All details on the status can be obtained from him with a phone call. 776-3618.